
AZARA, October 03: A workshop on “Basics of Film Making with Mirrorless Camera” was
organized by photography club of GCU in association with Nikon School on 30.09.2023. The
event was headed by Mrs. Kakoli Das, Nikon Creator, Kumar Kishore Kalita, Area Manager,
Nikon, India and Mr. Dhanjit Das, Route Trainer, Nikon. They delivered a talk on basics of
photography and film making and conducted a hands-on-training session for the students.
They also gave valuable suggestions on how to take up photography as a career option for
interested students. The workshop was successfully held with around 80 registered
students.
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Participants interacting intently with resource experts.

Mrs. Kakoli Das and Kumar Kishore Kalita shedding light on the new technique of filmmaking. Ipseeta Bharadwaj anchoring the session.



AZARA, October 03: Girijananda Chowdhury University in collaboration with Swagat Superspeciality
Hospitals Private Ltd (Swagat Blood Centre), Shantipur, Guwahati organized a blood donation campaign to
observe the Ayushman Bhava Campaign. Social Welfare Club of GCU spearheaded this campaign that
witnessed active participation from members. The campaign launched on Sep 13, 2023 is a nationwide
initiative to provide full health coverage reaching every village and town in the country to promote blood
donation amongst other activities. It embodies a ‘’whole of nation and whole of society approach.’’ A nine-
member team of medical personnel from Swagat Hospitals led by the Medical Officer, Dr. Amrita Saha
medically examined the donors and smoothly organized the drive. An overwhelming response was observed
at GCU where 34 donors comprising of students, faculty and staff enthusiastically participated. It was
encouraging to observe many first-time donors who took great pride and joy in their involvement. Donors
were awarded certificates and gifts as a token of appreciation for participating in this campaign.
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Certificates conferred to participants as token of appreciation.

Volunteer receiving medical screening before blood donation.

Healthcare providers documenting datas of volunteers.


